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Date: May 22, 2012  
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
 
Subject: Award of Bid - Public Works Construction Project No. 12-002 
 2012 Pavement Management Program 
 
Recommendation: 
Award Public Works Construction Project No. 12-002, 2012 Pavement Management 
Program, to C. A. Rasmussen, Inc. of Valencia, California, in the amount of $3,380,321.00, 
plus a 10% contingency.  Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to sign all documents. 
 
This contract is awarded to the lowest responsible bidder per California Public Contract Code 
Section 22038(b). 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
$3,718,353.10 (including 10% contingency); with this action sufficient funds are available in 
Capital Improvements Budget Account Nos. 206-12ST023-924, 209-12ST023-924, 210-
12ST023-924, 252-12ST023-924, 206-12ST025-924, 209-12ST025-924, 210-12ST025-924, 
252-12ST025-924.  There are no additional maintenance costs associated with this project.  
 
Background: 
As part of the Pavement Management Program this project is designed to repair and resurface 
Avenue I, from Beech Avenue to Division Street and from 20th Street East to 30th Street East, 
and Division Street from Avenue K-4 to Avenue L, with a new asphalt concrete pavement 
surface, and curb and gutter improvements.  New traffic striping will be installed that will 
allow for the construction of new bike lanes, conforming to the recently adopted Master Plan 
of Trails and Bikeways. 
 
The City conducted a bid opening for Public Works Construction Project No. 12-002 on April 
25, 2012, at 11:00 a.m.  Three sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read aloud.  
The bids were as follows: 

1. C. A. Rasmussen, Inc. $3,380,321.00 
2. Granite Construction Company $3,451,074.00 
3. Vance Corporation $3,640,914.00  

 Engineer's Estimate $3,046,247.00 
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